



LOLA meeting: April 22, 2023

Meeting called to order @ 9:00 am

Officers Present: Paul Duran; Patti Powell; Steve Powell; Bruce Pickel; Ryan Greenway; Pat ten Haaf; Curt Johnson

Officers Absent: Pam Bradfield

Last month's minutes and the treasurer report were e-mailed to each officer. Paul asked if everyone read the minutes and treasurer's report. Paul moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Ryan.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Patti gave a treasury report. A motion was made to accept the report by Bruce and seconded by Ryan.

ACTIVITIES REPORT:

Steve reported that he moved the hosting company that maintained the website for LOLA. He explained that this new company will be cheaper and easier to maintain in the future.

Paul asked about the fish stocking. Do we stock every 3 years or take a break for 3 years? We will have to check with Scott on this as he is the person that took care of the fish stocking.

The Squirrel Hunt was a success. We had 10 groups register with a great turn-out afterwards. Paul stated that he was at the clubhouse Saturday morning for 2 hours and no one showed up to register. All of them were done on Friday night. Curt and Ryan want Saturday registration available. Maybe we can work out some way to make that happen.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

The docks need to go in the lake. Paul said he can make that happen with his tractor.

Curt said the steps to the basement are on hold. We previously approved this to happen. There was a lack of communication and Curt will contact the people to make it happen.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Sandy Duran won the chain saw. We have 12 Flo's gift cards. Curt explains that the gift cards are tracked. If someone uses them they should tell Flo's where it came from.

NEW BUSINESS:



May 13 is the next meeting.

May 20 is the Boater Safety class with lunch provided by Flo's.

June 3 is the Canoe Trip

June 10 is nomination meeting

Patti stated we need to order the propane tank filled.

Bruce stated that we have a muskrat problem down by the lake. There was some discussion about the problem.

June 17 is township cleanup day. We need to clean out the basement. There are boxes of old decorations that need to go to the dump.

We discussed DNR presence on the lakes. There are buoys in the lake as anchors for swim rafts. The Sheriff can determine what is reasonable. Registered swim areas may have buoys, but those marking anchors are not legal. Paul received a call about docks blocking a right of way to others. The association does not get involved in this matter.

Ryan said the M&M association is having a kayak trip on May 27. They would like access to the lake to end the trip at the clubhouse that day.

TOWNSHIP REPORT:

No one attended. Meetings have been moved to 5:30 on the 3rd Tuesday of each month.

MOTION TO ADJOURN: by Paul, Seconded by Patti, accepted at 9:38